
 
BARRE UNIFIED UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT 

BOARD MEETING 
 

September 10, 2020 at 5:30 p.m. 
Via Google Meet 

 
Click this link to join the meeting remotely: 
Meeting ID: ​meet.google.com/cin-xvgu-nxm 

Phone Numbers:  ​(US)+1 574-213-0746    ​PIN: 284 712 313# 
 

 

Please Note:​  If you attend the meeting remotely you must state your name for the record to satisfy the 
Open Meeting Law 

 

AGENDA 
 

1. Call to Order 
 

2. Additions or Deletions with Motion to Approve the Agenda 
 

3. Comments for Items Not on the Agenda 
3.1. Public Comment 
3.2. Student Voice 
 

4. Approval of Minutes 
4.1. Meeting Minutes - August 27, 2020 
4.2. Meeting Minutes - September 2, 2020 

 
5. Reports to the Board 

5.1. Central Office Report 
5.2. Building Reports: 

5.2.1. SHS 
5.2.2. CVCC 
5.2.3. BCEMS 
5.2.4. BTMES 

5.3. Committee Reports (5:30 pm via Google Meet) 
5.3.1. Communications Committee: Met September 3; ​Next Meeting:​ October 1, 2020 
5.3.2. Finance Committee: Met September 1, 2020; ​Next Meeting:​ October 6, 2020 
5.3.3. Facilities/Transp. Committee: ​Next Meeting:​ September 14 , 2020 
5.3.4. Policy Committee: ​Next Meeting:​ September 21, 2020 
5.3.5. Curriculum Committee: Met August 25, 2020 ​Next Meeting:​ September 22, 2020 
5.3.6. Negotiations Committee: ​Next Meeting:​ TBD 
5.3.7. Regional Advisory Board (RAB): ​First Meeting:​ ​October 5, 2020, 4:00 pm, via Google 

Meet  
5.4. Financials 

 
6. Current Business 

6.1. Resign/Retire/New Hire ​[ACTION] 
6.2. SEA General Contractor Recommendation ​[ACTION] 
6.3. FY22 Budget Development 
6.4. Enrollment Projections  

 
7. Old Business 

7.1. School Reopening Update 
7.2. Vision, Mission & Strategic Goals 

 
8. Other Business/Round Table 

 

https://meet.google.com/cin-xvgu-nxm?hs=122&authuser=0


 

 
9. Future Agenda Items 

 
10. Executive Session 

 
11. Adjournment 

 
Reminder: 
Next BUUSD Board Meetings: September 24, 2020 at 5:30 pm via Google Meet 
 
 

BOARD MEETING NORMS 
● Keep the best interest of the school and children in mind, while balancing the needs of the taxpayers 
● Make decisions based on clear information 
● Honor the board’s decisions 
● Keep meetings short and on time 
● Stick to the agenda 
● Keep remarks short and to the point 
● Everyone gets a chance to talk before people take a second turn 
● Respect others and their ideas 
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BARRE UNIFIED UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT 

BOARD MEETING 
Via Video Conference – Google Meet  

August 27, 2020 - 5:30 p.m. 
 

MINUTES 
 
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: 
Paul Malone (BT) - Chair 
Sonya Spaulding (BC) – Vice-Chair 
Victoria Pompei (BT) – Clerk 
Gina Akley (BT)  
Tim Boltin (BC) 
Emel Cambel (BC) 
Giuliano Cecchinelli (BC) 
Alice Farrell (BT) – joined at 6:00 p.m. 
Guy Isabelle (At-Large) 
 
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT: 
 
ADMINISTRATORS PRESENT: 
David Wells, Superintendent 
Chris Hennessey, BCEMS Principal 
Carol Marold, Director of Human Resources 
Jennifer Nye, BTMES Principal 
Lisa Perreault, Business Manager 
Brenda Waterhouse, SHS Principal 
 
GUESTS PRESENT: 
Dave Delcore – Times Argus Venus Dean Erika Dolan Anastasia Douglas Winton Goodrich   
Susan Holson   Sara Jacobs Kerri Lamb Megan Spaulding  
 
As the meeting was held via video conferencing, a roll-call vote was taken for each action item.  Each Board Member was 
individually polled and voted to approve all motions that are listed as unanimously approved.       
      
1. Call to Order 
The Chair, Mr. Malone, called the Thursday, August 27, 2020, Regular meeting to order at 5:31p.m., which was held via video 
conference – Google Meet. 
 
2.  Additions and/or Deletions to the Agenda 
Packet documentation labeled 6.2 should read 6.3.  Packet documentation labeled 6.3 should be labeled 6.4. 
Take Agenda Item 7.2 out of order – this item will be discussed after Agenda Item 5.4 
Add 6.5 In-Person Board/Committee Meetings  
Add two items for discussion under Executive Session: 
  10.1 Student Residency Matter 
  10.2 Negotiations/Labor Relations Agreements 
 
On a motion by Mrs. Pompei, seconded by Mr. Isabelle, the Board unanimously voted to approve the Agenda as amended. 
 
3. Comment for Items Not on the Agenda 
     3.1 Public Comment 
None. 
 
     3.2 Student Voice 
None. 
 
4. Approval of Minutes 
      4.1 Approval of Minutes – August 13, 2020 Regular Meeting 
On a motion by Mrs. Pompei, seconded by Mrs. Spaulding, the Board unanimously voted to approve the Minutes of the 
August 13, 2020 Regular Meeting.   
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5.  Reports to the Board 
     5.1 Committee Reports 
           5.1.1 Communications Committee 
The next meeting is Thursday, September 4, 2020 at 5:30 p.m.  No discussion. 
 
           5.1.2Finance Committee 
The next meeting is Tuesday, September 1, 2020 at 5:30 p.m. No discussion. 
 
           5.1.3 Facilities & Transportation Committee 
The next meeting is Monday, September 14, 2020 at 5:30 p.m. No discussion. 
 
           5.1.4Policy Committee 
The next meeting is Monday, September 21, 2020 at 5:30 p.m. No discussion. 
 
           5.1.5Curriculum Committee 
The Committee met on August 25, 2020.  Mrs. Pompei reported that the Committee discussed hybrid and virtual learning options, and 
the Work Plan for the Curriculum Committee.  The Work Plan will require additional discussion at the next meeting. 
The next meeting is Tuesday, September 22, 2020 at 5:30 p.m. 
 
           5.1.6 Negotiations Committee 
The next meeting date is to be determined.  The status of negotiations will be discussed in Executive Session. 
 
           5.1.7 Regional Advisory Board 
The next meeting is Monday, October 5, 2020.  No discussion. 
 
     5.4 Financials 
No discussion. 
 
6.  Current Business 
     6.1 Resignations/Retires/New Hires 
A letter of resignation from Danielle Kehlmann was distributed.  Mr. Wells advised regarding the letter of resignation.  Mrs. Pompei 
believes it is unprofessional for employees to leave this close to the school year and does not feel that the resignation should be 
accepted.  Mrs. Spaulding queried regarding a possible cut-off date for accepting resignations, and voiced concern that though the 
BUUSD is bound by contracts, the contracts do not contain any clauses that prevent teachers/administrators from leaving.  There is 
concern regarding hiring qualified personnel this late in the hiring season.  Mr. Wells advised that during this difficult time, it is very 
difficult to hold teachers to contracts, though if circumstances were different, he would try to hold staff to their contacts.  Mr. Wells 
will consult with BUUSD legal counsel to obtain a legal opinion regarding what the BUUSD could win in court should it deny a 
resignation request and wish to proceed legally.   Mrs. Marold advised that there are currently 2 open classroom positions. 
Mrs. Marold advised that the ‘teeth’ in contracts, is the stipulation that teachers cannot teach for a period of one year.  Mr. Wells 
advised that today he denied a request from an individual who wanted to resign from the BUUSD to teach in another district. 
 
On a motion by Mrs. Spaulding, seconded by Mr. Isabelle, the Board voted 5 to 4 to accept the resignation of Dannielle 
Kehlmann.  Mrs. Akley, Ms. Cambel, Mr. Cecchinelli, Mr. Isabelle, and Mrs. Spaulding voted for the motion.  Mr. Boltin, 
Mrs. Farrell, Mr. Malone, and Mrs. Pompei voted against the motion. 
 
The resumes and BUUSD Notification of Employment Status Forms for Carter Semple (SHS Social Studies) and Micky Michael John 
Strachota (BTMES 8th grade Social Studies for a 1 year term to cover for Ben Feld) were distributed.  Mr. Wells provided an overview 
of the candidates, and advised that Mr. Feld will be a Virtual Academy instructor for the 2020 – 2021 academic year. 
 
On a motion by Mr. Isabelle, seconded by Ms. Cambel, the Board unanimously voted to approve the hiring of Carter Semple 
and Micky Michael John Strachota, with Mr. Strachota’s contract being for a term of one year. 
 
     6.2 Curriculum Coordinator Position 
A document titled BUUSD Central Office (a flow chart) was distributed.  Mr. Wells provided an overview of the proposed plan for 
reorganization of the BUUSD Central Office.  The proposal was created after the resignation of the Curriculum Director.  Mr. Wells 
has been working with the Curriculum Coordinator to assure that grants are in place and that Professional Development has been 
planned.  Mr. Wells advised that he also led the new teacher orientation days.  Mr. Wells presented the document on screen and 
advised regarding his recommendation that he believes is more efficient for the district and is designed to save at least $90,000.  The 
restructure involves hiring an Assistant Superintendent, rather than hiring a Curriculum Director.  Mr. Wells would be responsible for 
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BCMES and BTMES Curriculum and Professional Development, and those building administrators would report to him.  The 
Assistant Superintendent would be in charge of grant management, Curriculum, assessments, and Professional Development for SHS, 
and would also oversee the Director of Special Services and the Director of Early Education.  In response to a query, Mr. Wells 
advised that the proposed structure does meet legal requirements. Mr. Wells believes there is a good candidate pool from which this 
position could be filled. In response to a query regarding where the $90,000 savings is being realized, it was noted that the savings 
result from restructuring of the Business Office (reduction of one staff accountant at $45,000), and a reduction of one assistant in the 
Special Services Department (this is a position that was unfilled over the summer).  Mr. Wells is also anticipating some attrition of 
assistants in the Central Office.  Ms. Cambel clarified that no savings result from creating the new Assistant Superintendent position.  
The salary for the Assistant Superintendent would be similar to that of the Director of Curriculum, Instruction, and Assessment.  It 
was noted that in the current structure, building principals report to the Superintendent, though this chain of command was not 
specifically listed in the current organizational chart.  Ms. Cambel expressed that she believes the new structure is too administratively 
heavy. and that the addition of this new title could be concerning.  Mrs. Akley expressed concern that the Superintendent would be 
taking on 50% of the curriculum position, but probably not off-loading 50% of the Superintendent’s responsibilities and she is 
concerned that Mr. Wells will be over-extended.   Mrs. Akley also expressed concern that the district was recently merged, and it was 
the intent to have one individual to oversee and align curriculum pre-k – 12.  There is concern that dividing the curriculum 
responsibilities will have a negative impact on curriculum alignment.  Mrs. Spaulding reiterated the concern that prior to alignment, 
high school was not aligned with elementary/middle school curriculum, and that the necessary alignment is still a work in progress.  
Mrs. Spaulding queried regarding reverting back to the current structure if the proposed structure is approved, but doesn’t work well.  
Mrs. Spaulding also expressed concern that the one goal of the school is to educate students, and that parsing out the oversight of 
curriculum to individuals who have multiple focuses (job responsibilities) will be detrimental to curriculum.  Mr. Boltin queried 
regarding the ability to terminate the Assistant Superintendent, and revert back to the current structure by hiring a Curriculum 
Director.  Mr. Wells advised that rather than eliminating the Assistant Superintendent position, he would try to reassign 
responsibilities.  Mrs. Pompei reiterated that plan to hire an Assistant Superintendent is not saving $90,000.  Savings outlined in the 
new organizational chart are realized from changes to the Business Office.  Mrs. Pompei also expressed concern that the Act 166 
Coordinator (SPED related), and the Early Education Director will be reporting to the Assistant Superintendent who in responsible for 
high school curriculum, rather than the Superintendent who is responsible for curriculum for grades pre-k – 8.  Ms. Dean is concerned 
because at the end of the last school year, there was a reduction in curriculum coordinators (from 3 to 2.2), which resulted in reduced 
concentration on curriculum for the K – 8 level and curriculum progress was halted.  Ms. Dean advised that there hasn’t been proper 
communication recently regarding the 8 days of professional development.  Ms. Dean is worried that under the proposed structure, 
curriculum will fall through the cracks, not getting the attention it deserves, and that content leaders will continue to be underutilized.  
Past practice has involved curriculum coordinators meeting often with the Curriculum Director, and she believes much progress was 
being made.  Ms. Dean is concerned that curriculum would be overseen by an “outside hire”, and a Superintendent who is new to the 
district.  Ms. Dean believes that knowledge of BUUSD curriculum and alignment efforts/progress is vital to improving curriculum.  
Ms. Dean is concerned that aligning middle school with high school will not be successful.  Ms. Dean also expressed concern that the 
Superintendent will have to split his time between superintendent duties and curriculum.  Mr. Wells has seen how things fell apart, 
curriculum wise, and that continuity of work did not happen.  Mr. Wells believes curriculum is most important and would like to work 
as a team to identify goals and make work plans.  Continuity and quality of curriculum are paramount and he believes the k – 8 
schools need to work more in concert.  Mr. Wells advised that he has experience with curriculum and he would like to have someone 
else focus on Flexible Pathways and proficiencies at the high school level.  Mr. Wells advised that the goal is to achieve continuity.  
Erika Dolan (parent of a 7th grade BTMES student) expressed concern that there is a new superintendent who has not yet been 
evaluated by the board, and she is concerned that taking on curriculum duties may be too much work.  Ms. Dolan clarified that when 
the Superintendent’s (annual) evaluation needs to be performed, he will be evaluated on work that he was not initially hired to do.  
Mrs. Farrell suggested that the organizational chart be broken down one more layer, including the impact to the individual buildings.  
Mrs. Spaulding does not want to wait to hire a Curriculum Director.  Mrs. Spaulding advised that the Superintendent was hired for the 
position of Superintendent duties only, not curriculum duties, and she believes the Curriculum Director position needs to be filled.  
Mrs. Spaulding is concerned that the majority of the work will fall on the curriculum coordinators.  Mrs. Spaulding advised that the 
content of curriculum is of the utmost importance, given the current hybrid learning model.  Mr. Malone expressed concern that the 
BUUSD has gone through 2 Curriculum Directors in 3 years, and he wants to see continuity.  Mrs. Pompei agrees that from January 
on, the BUUSD essentially did not have anyone leading curriculum, and remote learning was highly dependent on curriculum 
coordinators.  Mrs. Pompei has heard that curriculum leadership was lacking, and she believes that the BUUSD needs to heavily 
concentrate on curriculum.  Mrs. Farrell suggested that the Assistant Superintendent title be modified to reflect Assistant 
Superintendent of Instruction.  Ms. Cambel queried regarding how other school districts handle curriculum, advising that she is used 
to working for a district that had a Director of Curriculum.  Ms. Cambel has serious concerns regarding splitting the Superintendent’s 
duties.  Ms. Cambel is uncomfortable hiring an Assistant Superintendent who handles roles other than curriculum.  Ms. Cambel 
believes that adding curriculum duties to the Superintendent’s role will be overwhelming.  Ms. Dean feels this is a large foundational 
picture to change at the start of the school year and believes it would be beneficial to hire someone in-house, with lots of BUUSD 
experience, to fill the one-year interim curriculum director position, and later in the year, decide if it should become an Assistant 
Superintendent position.  Ms. Dean advised that she has been interested in the Curriculum Director Position and in serving in that 
capacity.  Mr. Wells noted some other job titles he has considered for the new position, and advised that some other districts do have 
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Assistant Superintendents whose main focus is curriculum.  Mr. Wells does not believe the current structure mirrors most other 
districts structures.  Mr. Wells advised that the Assistant Director position is flexible, as it is an “At Will” employee position.   
Mr. Cecchinelli suggested that an executive session be held for additional discussion.  Mrs. Poulin cautioned that Executive Sessions 
must follow open meeting laws and can be held to discuss evaluation of specific employees, but not for general discussion pertaining 
to organizational structure.  Mrs. Akley would like to review additional information prior to making a decision.   
 
The Board agreed to table discussion until a Special Meeting can be held.   The Board agreed to hold a Special Meeting on 
Wednesday, August 2, 2020 at 6:00 p.m. via Google Meet.  
 
     6.3 Substitute Rates 
A document titled ‘Vermont Sub Rates’ was distributed.  In response to a query regarding the number of hours substitutes will be in 
buildings under COVID learning, Mrs. Marold advised that substitutes spend at most, 7 hours in the buildings per day, but it varies by 
building.  Mrs. Waterhouse advised that with re-opening under COVID guidelines, substitutes will spend a maximum of 3.5 hours per 
day at Spaulding High School. In response to Mrs. Pompei’s concern that other districts pay substitutes $100 - $126 per day,  
Mrs. Marold advised that during COVID learning, the district may wish to set a minimum number of hours and would try to find full-
day work during COVID. 
 
Mrs. Marold advised that raising the hourly rate concerns her because it gets into the para rate, which has been an issue in the past.   
Mrs. Pompei believes para educators are a totally different issue because in addition to their pay, para educators receive stellar benefits 
that cost the district much more than their pay.  Additionally, para educators are guaranteed full time work.  When schools closed due 
to COVID in March 2020, para educators continued to get paid, while substitutes received nothing.  Mrs. Pompei queried regarding 
prior discussion that long term substitutes are being paid the same rate as newly hired substitutes and that the BUUSD needs to create 
a better pay scale in order to retain substitutes.  Mrs. Pompei advised that permanent substitutes receive higher wages and benefits, but 
the BUUSD should also be rewarding the loyalty of substitutes who return year after year, by creating a better pay scale to compensate 
substitutes’ experience.  Mrs. Perreault agrees with creating a minimum pay under COVID.  Mrs. Marold acknowledges that the 
BUUSD continues to have difficulty hiring substitutes and that she believes there are still 2 open permanent substitute positions.  
In response to a query from Mrs. Akley, it was noted that this issue can be revisited any time during the school-year.  Rates do not 
have to be set at the start of the year.   
 
Mrs. Poulin advised that the last increase in substitute pay was in 2016, and that entering the 2020-2021 academic year, makes it the 
4th year in which there have been no increases for substitutes.  All other employees within the district receive annual increases.  
Additionally, Mrs. Poulin advised that the increase implemented in 2016 is believed to be the first increase in a decade, and advised 
that with the January 2021 increase in minimum wage, minimum wage will have increased by $2.15 since the last increase for 
substitutes.  Mrs. Poulin advised that discussions held in 2016 raised concerns that the BUUSD only increases sub wages when it hits 
‘rock bottom’ and can’t find enough substitutes.  Mrs. Poulin believes that substitutes play a valuable role within the BUUSD and that 
more consideration should be given to their wages.  Mrs. Poulin noted that teachers have told her that they write more robust sub plans 
when they know an experienced substitute will be in their room, and that the expectations of what students will achieve are greater 
when there is an experienced substitute in the classroom.  Mrs. Poulin believes longevity and experience should be considered when 
determining substitute wages.   Mrs. Pompei advised that she would like to see substitute rates addressed now.  Mrs. Waterhouse 
advised of an incredible shortage of substitutes at the high school, advised that many substitutes do not want to work at the high 
school, and she believes there will continue to be a shortage.  Because of this, SHS relies heavily on permanent substitutes. 
Mr. Hennessey advised that BCEMS is also short on substitutes and needs to rely heavily on permanent substitutes and shifting 
employees around to cover classes.  The substitute shortage is a concern everywhere.  Mr. Hennessey agrees that it is time to raise 
wages, and especially for long term subs, he does not believe an increase will assist with hiring substitutes during COVID.  Mrs. Nye 
advised that BTMES is also having to rely heavily on permanent subs, and as they fill open teaching positions, the need for day subs 
in increasing.  BTMES currently has approximately 20 subs available, but usually has many, many more.  Mrs. Nye believes that 
COVID is playing a role in the lack of substitutes, and hopes that more become available when COVID subsides.  Mr. Wells believes 
pay is an issue, and that COVID is also playing a role in the lack of substitutes.  Mr. Malone believes increases need to be considered 
soon.  Mrs. Spaulding believes rates should be discussed as part of FY22 budget development, including how to build in different 
levels based on experience.  The more pressing need is addressing the current need and discussing a minimum.  Mrs. Perreault 
suggested that she and Mrs. Marold review this issue over the next few weeks and bring it back to the Board.   
 
     6.4 Business Office Proposal 
A document titled ‘Business Office Proposal – Efficiency Consideration 8/27/20 was distributed.  Mrs. Perreault provided an 
overview of the proposal, and advised that had Kris Gilbar not submitted her resignation, she would not have been seeking to re-
organize the department.  Mrs. Perreault advised that with new efficiencies, and having a unified budget/district, it will be possible to 
perform the necessary work utilizing 2 staff accountants (as opposed to 3).  Mrs. Perreault advised that current staff members 
(Michelle Leeman- lead accounts payable and Ann Baker – lead payroll) are very skilled, and that they will be performing parallel 
jobs.   
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Mrs. Perreault proposes leaving $10,000 in the budget to bring Kris Gilbar back as a consultant, on an as needed basis.  Mrs. Perreault 
has identified times of the year that are labor intensive.  Mrs. Perreault noted that the BUUSD is in the last round of implementing e-
finance, and will begin the implementation in July 2021.  Implementation involves one year of training and conversion of files.  This 
project is very intensive and is the equivalent of building a system from the ground up.  Ms. Gilbar’s knowledge and experience will 
greatly assist with completion of this implementation.  No Board action is required to implement the new structure.  Mrs. Pompei 
supports the proposal.  There were no objections from the Board. 
 
     6.5 In-Person Board/Committee Meetings 
As schools are about to re-open for some in-person learning, shouldn’t the Board and Committees begin meeting in person? 
Mrs. Pompei advised that the Agency of Education does not want any ‘additional’ individuals in the buildings because having 
additional individuals in the buildings poses an added risk to students and staff.  Also, as meetings are ‘open meetings’, allowing 
members of the public to attend, there would be an additional risk to students and staff, and social distancing requirements would have 
to be met. 
 
7.  Old Business 

       7.1 School Re-opening Update 
A document titled ‘Reopening Plan for Barre Unified Union School District’ was distributed.  A copy of the 2020-2021 Regional 
Calendar for the BUUSD (dated 07/22/20) was also distributed.  Mr. Wells provided an overview of the re-opening plan that was 
recently reported to the Curriculum Committee, including increased in-service days (8 prior to re-opening), expectations relating to 
attendance, academics, and assessment. Learning expectations and requirements will be much more robust than they were under the 
emergency closure, and include more connections with students.  Mr. Wells advised regarding the Virtual Academy, including a wait 
list.  Most of K – 8 students who requested the Virtual Academy were accommodated.  Only two families have requested to withdraw 
from the Virtual Academy.  There are only a handful of families that have inquired about homeschooling.  VTVLC continues to sort 
through applications and they may have the flexibility to take on more middle school students, but as of today, they cannot.  Mr. Wells 
will provide an update as more information becomes available.  Schools are ready, PPE is on hand and meal distribution is planned.  
School re-opening videos have been produced.  Mr. Allen was lauded for his efforts with this endeavor.  In response to a query 
regarding students who can no longer participate in the hybrid model (e.g. can’t wear face coverings or can’t meet other safety 
requirements), Mr. Wells advised that accommodations will be provided, in the same manner that accommodations are provided to 
students during non-COVID times.  Individualized plans will be made to accommodate students, including those with social, 
emotional, or behavioral concerns/issues.  Mr. Wells answered questions from the Board, including protocols when students don’t pass 
the temperature check, isolation rooms, transportation (including possible waivers for older students whose parents who don’t/can’t 
wait at bus stop, - safety and liability concerns, documentation of cleaning – Mr. Wells will follow up with Stacy Emerson at STA and 
new requests for transportation– Mr. Wells will consult with Josh regarding the transportation surveys), students/staff who test positive 
(or possibly positive), special education, transportation/orientation for younger students, appropriate face coverings (exceptions to, 
safety, and dress code related), ongoing work of the Re-opening Committee, requests to switch from hybrid to Virtual Academy 
learning(accommodations are required under 504 and will be provided), expectations on Wednesdays (all virtual day – expectations 
have been clearly defined to staff), YMCA Childcare (will be opening, but won’t be ready at the very start of school), and reasons 
behind scheduling differences between the high school and the elementary/middle schools.  Mrs. Pompei noted that not all information 
is coming directly to the Board (communication breakdown), and advised that she believes the re-opening videos should have been 
forwarded to Board Members.  Mrs. Pompei queried regarding increasing the capacity of the Virtual Academy by possibly hiring 
another teacher (Mr. Wells can post an anticipated middle school teacher position).  It was noted that the temperature ceiling for non-
admittance is 100, not 100.4.  This change is necessary due to issues with contactless thermometers.  Students who have a temperature 
close to the temperature limit will continue to be monitored throughout the day.   Documentation needs to be updated to reflect the 100 
degree limit. 
 
       7.2 Vision, Mission, & Strategic Goals 
A document titled BUUSD VSBA Strategic Planning Proposal – Presented by Winton Goodrich – Leadership Development Consultant 
– May 7, 2020 – Strategic Plan Development Process and Timeline, was distributed.  Mr. Goodrich provided an overview of the 
proposal, including discussion of the original timeline.  It was noted that the original timeline was crafted such that the project would be 
completed before budget development was finalized.  The Board acknowledges that COVID does have an impact of the project, and 
that meetings would need to be held virtually rather than in person.  There is concern that adding this project’s work to those working 
to open schools during COVID, presents too large of a burden.  Lengthy discussion was held regarding possible postponement of the 
start of this project, extending the timeline of the project, concern that COVID related issues may skew answers, and concern that this 
project will continue to be postponed indefinitely.  School administrators believe the best course of action would be to postpone the 
project until the spring of 2021, and expressed concern that parents, community members, and staff, are very overwhelmed at this time.  
The Board agreed to delay the start of the project until January, but the Board should be thinking of possible design team members and 
be prepared to provide input in November or December.  Mr. Goodrich will adjust the timeline accordingly.  It was agreed that the 
Design Team should be expanded to 13 members to assure that there is parental representation from both the City and the Town.   
Mrs. Farrell suggested the Communications Committee disseminate information regarding this initiative. Mrs. Spaulding would like a 
firm commitment from the Board that they will not postpone the project start date beyond January.   
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8. Other Business/Round Table 
 Mrs. Farrell advised that it’s important that the public know the importance of completing their census.  The census can be found at 
census.gov.  Mrs. Farrell will assist anyone who needs help. 
 
It was noted that SHS will soon be releasing a ‘day in the life’ school re-opening video. 
 
Mr. Isabelle thanked Mr. Wells and Mrs. Perreault for looking into personnel alternatives for the Central Office. 
 
9. Future Agenda Items 
Board Members were advised to contact Mr. Wells with any items they wish to place on the next meeting’s Agenda. 
 
10. Executive Session as Needed 
     10.1 Student Residency Matter 
     10.2 Negotiations/Labor Relations Agreements. 
Items proposed for discussion in Executive Session include a Student Residency Matter and Negotiations/Labor Relations 
Agreements.   
 
On a motion by Mrs. Spaulding, seconded by Ms. Cambel, the Board unanimously agreed to find that premature general 
public knowledge of Negotiations/Labor Relations Agreements proposed for discussion, would clearly place the Barre Unified 
Union School District at a substantial disadvantage should the discussion be public.   
 
On a motion by Mrs. Spaulding, seconded by Ms. Cambel, the Board unanimously voted to enter into Executive Session, with 
Mr. Wells in attendance, at 9:03 p.m. under the provisions of 1 VSA section 313 to discuss the items proposed for discussion. 
 
The remaining information was provided by the Board Clerk. 
 
On a motion by Mrs. Spaulding, seconded by Mr. Isabelle, the Board unanimously voted to exit Executive Session at 9:22 p.m. 
 
11.  Adjournment    
On a motion by Mrs. Spaulding, seconded by Mrs. Akley, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn at 9:23 p.m.    
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Andrea Poulin   
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SPECIAL BARRE UNIFIED UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT 

BOARD MEETING 
Via Video Conference – Google Meet   

September 2, 2020 – 6::00 p.m. 
 

MINUTES 
 
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: 
Paul Malone (BT) - Chair 
Sonya Spaulding (BC) – Vice-Chair 
Victoria Pompei (BT) – Clerk 
Gina Akley (BT)  
Tim Boltin (BC) 
Emel Cambel (BC) 
Giuliano Cecchinelli (BC) 
Alice Farrell (BT) 
Guy Isabelle (At-Large) 
 
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT: 
 
 
ADMINISTRATORS PRESENT: 
David Wells, Superintendent 
Carol Marold, Director of Human Resources 
 
GUESTS PRESENT: 
Tori Berry  Erika Dolan  Scott Dolan   
 
As the meeting was held via video conferencing, a roll-call vote was taken for each action item.  Each Board Member was 
individually polled and voted to approve all motions that are listed as unanimously approved.       
      
1. Call to Order 
The Chair, Mr. Malone, called the Wednesday, September 2, 2020, Special meeting to order at 6:01 p.m., which was held via 
Video Conference – Google Meet.   
 
2.  Additions and/or Deletions to the Agenda 
Delete Agenda Item 5.1 Student Residency Matter – (Information not received from parent(s)). Agenda item will be kept as a place 
holder. 
 
On a motion by Ms. Cambel, seconded by Mrs. Pompei, the Board unanimously voted to approve the Agenda as amended. 
 
3. Public Comment for Items Not on the Agenda 
  None.    
 
4. Current Business 
      4.1 Curriculum Director Position 
Five documents were distributed: 
BUUSD Central Office (08/31/20) – organizational flow chart of proposed restructuring 
Barre Supervisory Union Organizational Chart – 08/18/20 – organization flow cart of current structure 
Shared Curriculum Leadership at BUUSD (08/31/20) – flow chart of proposed curriculum leadership structure 
BUUSD Position Description for the position of Director of Curriculum, Instruction & Assessment 
BUUSD Position Description for the position of Superintendent 
 
Mr. Wells advised that the main idea is to make the Superintendent’s Office more efficient, review how curriculum is addressed, and 
save approximately $90,000.  Mr. Wells believes the way curriculum is being addressed, is a shortcoming of the district.  There are 
many pieces of the “curriculum puzzle” in place (curriculum leaders and curriculum coordinators), and much good work has been 
done, but there has been a lot of transition in the office of the Director of Curriculum, Instruction, and Assessment, and that has left 
much work undone.  It will be important to align both pre-k – 8 schools, as well as align middle school with high school.  The main 
reason for the re-organization is to create an Assistant Superintendent for Instruction.  This individual would work hand-in-hand with 
the Superintendent to oversee pre-k – 12 curriculum.   
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The division of the organization chart is to make it less ‘flat’ and to have some of the Directors and school leaders have a direct line to 
the Superintendent, and some a direct line to the Assistant Superintendent of Instruction.  Mr. Wells believes this structure makes the 
organization more flexible and stable.  Mr. Wells provided a brief overview of the proposed organizational chart, which outlines 
shared leadership. The shared work includes; guide and facilitate professional leadership groups,  reinvigorate the instructional 
leadership team,  provide coaching for teachers, professional development, coordinate assessment, and oversee student intervention.  
Work involves continuous assessment that informs instruction.  A large portion of the work involves assessments at class, school, and 
district levels.  Assessments occur while teaching is occurring and testing to assess progress over time.  Assessments should be a 
continuous feedback loop that informs the process.  Another portion of the chart involves feedback.  Mr. Wells believes more 
feedback is necessary.  Feedback should be received from parents, students, teachers, community members and the school board.   
 
Ms. Cambel received clarification that the $90,000 savings is not related to the creation of the Assistant Superintendent of Instruction 
position, or the elimination of the Director of Curriculum position, but rather is savings resulting for restructuring the Business Office 
(reduction of one staff accountant), and elimination of one unfilled assistant position under Special Education.  Mr. Wells plans to 
look for other efficiencies and areas for savings.  The salary for the proposed Assistant Superintendent of Instruction is similar to that 
of the Curriculum Director.  The assistant to the Assistant Superintendent of Instruction, is not a new position, it is the assistant to the 
Director of Curriculum position.  The Assistant Superintendent of Instruction would be responsible for grant management and would 
receive help from their assistant for that work.   
 
Mrs. Pompei requested to see an updated Superintendent job description.  The job description included in the packet is for the existing 
duties of the Superintendent.  A new job description will be necessary to assist with the Board’s evaluation of the Superintendent. 
Mrs. Pompei asked for confirmation that the position is a ‘one year’ position that would be up for contract renewal (with Board 
approval) in April 2021.  Mr. Wells advised that was not his plan.  Mr. Wells advised he believes a one year contract, with 
requirement to reapply, would dissuade candidates.   
 
Mr. Wells advised that the Superintendent and Directors are ‘at will’ employees and that the Superintendent and Board’s ability to 
severe those contacts is much more liberal than those covered under the Master Agreement.  Mr. Wells advised that the length of the 
contract offered for this position would be long enough to assess if they were ‘up to the job’, and to find a replacement if necessary. 
Mr. Wells believes the superintendent’s job description is very broad and may need to be revised to be more specific to the needs of 
the district.  Mrs. Pompei reiterated a community member’s concern that without an accurate job description, it will be very difficult 
for the Board to evaluate his performance.  Mrs. Pompei queried how a job can be posted or filled when there isn’t a job description 
defining the job. 
 
Mrs. Spaulding queried regarding whether there were any other districts of the same size that don’t have a Curriculum Director.  It 
was noted that the Virtual Academy falls under the responsibility of the Superintendent.   Mrs. Spaulding advised that after reviewing 
the job descriptions included in the packet, she is concerned how one person can do both jobs.  Mrs. Spaulding is concerned that the 
Superintendent’s work on curriculum will cause other job responsibilities to go undone.  Mrs. Spaulding is concerned that the job 
description is already full and that adding to that will be detrimental.  Mr. Wells advised that he wants more of a hand in the 
coordination of curriculum.  Mr. Wells believes that when one individual is responsible for all of curriculum (pre-k – 12), they 
generally focus on either the high school portion or the elementary/middle school portion, and that one of the grade categories does 
not receive the attention it needs.   
 
Mrs. Akley queried regarding the possibility of hiring an individual (for Assistant Superintendent of Instruction), who could pivot into 
the role of full time Curriculum Director, should the Board deem that curriculum responsibilities are taking too much of the 
Superintendent’s time.  Mrs. Spaulding questioned the ability of someone who specializes on high school curriculum, pivoting into a 
role that also encompasses grades pre-k – 8.  Mrs. Akley conveyed that she views hiring an Assistant Superintendent of Instruction as 
a ‘Plan B’, and that the District should look for a qualified individual to fill the position of Curriculum Director.    
 
Mr. Wells advised that whoever is hired for the new position needs to have experience in high school curriculum and also needs to 
hold, or be eligible for a Superintendent’s license. 
 
Mr. Malone queried whether or not this new structure poses any hardships.  Mr. Wells believes the new structure makes the Central 
Office more flexible and will assist with his work. 
 
On a motion by Mr. Boltin, seconded by Mr. Isabelle, the Board voted 7 to 2 to approve the proposed restructuring of the 
Central Office, including changes to responsibilities for the position of Superintendent, creation of a new position; Assistant 
Superintendent of Instruction, and elimination of the position of Director of Curriculum, Instruction & Assessment.   
Mrs. Akley, Ms. Cambel, Mr. Isabelle, Mr. Boltin, Mrs. Farrell, Mr. Malone, and Mrs. Pompei voted for the motion.  Mr. 
Cecchinelli and Mrs. Spaulding voted against the motion. 
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5.  Executive Session  
     5.1 Student Residency Matter 
 
6.  Adjournment    
On a motion by Mr. Isabelle, seconded by Mr. Boltin, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn at 6:39 p.m.    
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Andrea Poulin   
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   David Wells, M.Ed. 

     Superintendent of Schools 
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Doing whatever it takes to ensure success for every child. 
 
 

 September 10, 2020 

 

TO:  Members of the Barre Unified Union School District Board. 

RE:   Central Office Report 

Please accept the following report to the BUUSD Board:  

 
1. Superintendent’s  Office: 

a. Progress toward reopenings schools reached its conclusion during staff inservice on the 26th of 
August through the 4th of September.  Teachers were engaged in a variety of activities including 
technology training, curriculum development and a special session with ​Annie O'Shaughnessy of 
St. Michael's College who helped teachers and paraeducators learn the skills of creating 
restorative and engaging online spaces while also taking care of themselves and their students.  

b. The Barre Virtual Academy is fully staffed and ready to begin instruction with over 270 students. 
We have partnered with the Vermont Virtual Learning Cooperative (VTVLC) who is now offering a 
K-8 program option for students. The VTVLC provides the district with the structure, platform, 
training and curriculum in order to create a consistent high-quality educational experience for 
full-time 100% virtual learners. Barre Virtual Academy students and their families will be engaged 
in a variety of introductory activities during the first week of school and will begin working on grade 
level content on September 14th. 

c. The position of Assistant Superintendent for Instruction has been posted on SchoolSpring.  I 
thank the Board and greater school community for the input and support that was given towards 
this important change for our administrative organization.  Carol Marold is coordinating this search 
and is forming a selection committee to include a representation of district principals and central 
office directors.  It is my hope that I will be able to bring a candidate to the Board for confirmation 
at its meeting on September 24th.  

2. Communications:  
a. Reopening Communication:  Most of my time is still being spent on Reopening Communication. 

This past month we released a lot of information to help prepare families for the beginning of 
school.  I've been working with administrators to develop Frequently Asked Questions pages, A 
Day in the Life pages, and I also shot and edited videos for Spaulding High School and Barre Town 
Middle & Elementary School to help give families the much needed visual of what school will look 
like.  Huge thank you to Heather Harrison at Barre City Elementary & Middle School for working 
with Hayden & Chris to develop their video.  As school begins, I see our communications being 
frequent and timely as people start settling in. 

b. Budget Communication:  I am in the beginning stages of developing our budget communication 
for next spring.  I am going to have to adjust what I did last year to account for the new rise in 
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absentee voting.  I need to get the main communication out earlier than last year.  Ideally, it 
would be printed & mailed out immediately after the budget gets warned. 

c. Times Argus:  I have four full-page ads secured in the Times Argus for this coming school year. 
They will be released on Fridays, October 23, January 15, March 12, and May 7.  Once school 
begins I will be working on gathering material for the October 23 issue. 

3. Business Office: 
a. Budget Development-Meetings have been scheduled with building administrators and directors. 

At the meeting on Thursday night, we are hoping that the board will share their goals and provide 
parameters to help guide our work over the next few months.  

b. COVID-19 Funding-​Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) Application​ - We just 
learned about this funding source on August 24, 2020.  We are asked to utilize FEMA funds 
before we access CRF and ESSER funds.   FEMA reimburses at 75% with the remaining 25% 
eligible for reimbursement by CRF.  ​Coronavirus Relief Fund (CRF) Application-​Submitted on 
Sept. 2, 2020.  To date we have spent $370,000+ on PPE, cleaning and sanitizing supplies, 
chromebooks, etc. ​Elementary and Secondary School Emergency Relief Fund (ESSER) Grant​ –​We 
have been awarded $1,006,964.  Most of which will be used to offset budgeted education 
spending revenues.  Like the CFP grant, we are obligated to share these funds (based on 
enrollment) with independent schools,​ St. Monica’s/St. Michael’s School was allocated $45,311 
and Montessori School of Central VT was allocated $27,106.  We will submit this grant soon and 
include our entire estimated Virtual Academy costs as well as other COVID-19 "budgeted" 
expenses. 

c. SEA Update-Budget revisions will be shared at the meeting as well as financing options. 
d. Audit-We are preparing for the auditors who will be present at the central office, September 14th 

-18th.  This will be the first audit of our unified financials. 
e. We  recently heard that USDA is extending their Summer Food Program and all Barre children can 

eat for free!  Hooray!!!  Breakfast and lunch meal deliveries will take place Monday-Friday, 
serving student meals for Monday-Saturday, 6 days a week (yes, Saturday included!).    

4.  ​Technology:  

a. Chromebooks Deployment for Virtual Learning Plan:​ We have deployed Chromebooks to all the 
families that signed up for our Virtual Learning Plan for both BTMES and BCEMS. Students from 
K-8 grades each received a Chromebook, charger, and a bag for the device. The Virtual Learning 
teaching staff each received a new touchscreen Chromebook, an extra monitor, and other 
computer hardware to help connect the monitor as a second screen. We have also continued to 
provide technical support for the Virtual Learning staff and students to get everyone ready. 

b. 1:1 device program for all the students:​ We are going 1:1 program for all our K-12 students. We 
will distribute Chromebooks to all elementary and middle school students as they return to 
school. High school students also have Chromebooks for each student. There will be no need for 
students to share devices when in school.  

c. Safe Schools Training:​ BUUSD is now using SafeSchools.com to offer training online for our 
annual safety training requirements. We assigned four training courses to all staff members, and 
everyone has received their training links through Safe Schools. The following is the training 
completion rate among staff members at the moment, and we hope that those who have not 
completed the training will do so before school reopens: 

i. VOSHA Safety Training - 92.31% 
ii. Coronavirus Awareness - 89.42% 

iii. Coronavirus: Cleaning and Disinfecting your Workplace - 88.85% 
iv. BUUSD Annual Training - 88.08% 

d. ALICE Training:​ We are continuing to implement the ALICE program, an options-based response 
to active dynamic threats. All district staff must complete ALICE Basic Certification for Schools as 
part of the annual BUUSD Mandatory Training. Each building has ALICE certified trainers available 
to deliver hands-on training and scenarios that illustrate ALICE principles. Staff members were 



provided time to complete the ALICE training during the in-service PD. As of today, 56% have 
completed the training.  

e. Technology Trainings during in-service days: ​The technology team provided numerous training 
for staff during the in-service PD. These trainings were provided in a Google Classroom format 
where teachers joined as students and collaborated in the training exercise. We also had a 
general tech Q&A Google Meet as an in-person follow-up. Teachers received training on the 
following tech tools: 

i. Google Classroom 
ii. Google Meet 

iii. Screencastify 
iv. Flipgrid 
v. SeeSaw 

vi. WeVideo 
vii. Freckle 

viii. Infinite Campus 
ix. Jamboard 

f. Internet bill consolidation:​  We are consolidating all of our schools' internet bills into one. I am 
working with our Spectrum representative, and we hope to complete this consolidation soon. 
Our account will be streamlined with this consolidation, and the E-rate discount (80% discount) 
will be appropriately applied.  

5. Early Education: 
a. The prekindergarten programs at Barre City and Barre Town are finalizing enrollment and 

getting ready for the first week of preschool, the week of September 14th.  Due to 
COVID-19, we’ve relied on attrition to reduce class sizes to 10.  As time goes on, we will 
increase capacity as health and safety measures allow.  

b. The Child Development Division released updated Prekindergarten Licensing Regulations, 
effective September 1, 2020.  In response to a year-long effort between the CDD and public 
school leaders, the new regulations reflect a decrease in some of the duplicity that resulted 
from dual agency oversight (CDD & AOE).  Teams will have the opportunity to review these 
changes during inservice days and in the leadup to the first days of prek.  

c. Act 166/Universal Preschool: Enrollment continues with community providers.  Covid-19 
has impacted both the number of community childcares/preschools providing this service 
and their capacity in terms of numbers of students served.  Staffing with a licensed teacher 
in community sites continues to be an issue that has also increased in difficulty due to 
Covid-19. 

6. Human Resources: 
a. Now that the Virtual Academy is up and running, staffing has been reevaluated to backfill 

any staffing needs as a result of the transfers to VA.  Two positions (BT middle science and 
BT middle literacy interventionist) are posted and hopefully, will be filled soon.  

b. Although we suspect that some requests will come throughout September and the rest of 
the school  year, we are wrapping up our work on accommodation requests for the opening 
of school.  We were able to accommodate most requests through the needs of the VIrtual 
Academy.  Five accommodations were made by simply providing enhanced PPE which 
allowed the teachers to remain in class.  Our teachers and staff have been very flexible and 
creative and with few exceptions (terminations that the board has already seen,  and 3 long 
term personal leave requests, one reduction in FTE) it seems that we are off to a good start 
with professional staff. 

c. In early August there were few openings for BI’s and Para. We have had a number of 
paraeducator resignations in the last week and will work with the special services 
department to get our para recruiting process back up and running.  

d. As David mentions, the Assistant Superintendent posting is live, recruiting has begun, and 
we look forward to welcoming a new administrator soon! 



7. Special Ed​ucation: 
a. All IEPs are required to be reviewed and updated for the start of the school year to reflect 

services that will occur under the hybrid or fully remote model.   Our staff have been reaching out 
to parents and guardians to discuss and revise IEPs as required  

b. Virtual Academy - 65 students on IEPs are enrolled in the K-8 Virtual Academy and approximately 
30 SHS students have also requested a fully virtual program.  Our staff have worked hard to shift 
caseloads and reach out to families to ensure the continuation of services in the fully virtual 
modality.  

c. Inservice for Paraeducators and Behavior Interventionists during the week of August 31st focused 
on understanding our reopening protocols and practices, continued trainings in technology 
platforms, medicaid reporting requirements, a “get to know your timesheet” session with 
business office staff and Ergonomics and wellness trainings.  

8. Facilities: 
a. Summer projects have gone well this year, it was another busy summer. 
b. SHS/CVCC - Four classroom floor tiles were replaced, painting, clearing of brush along river 

bank near auditorium and installation of underground heating pipes. The majority of work 
for the underground heating pipes will be complete for the start of school. Final connection 
points will be completed within the first week of school, this work won’t interfere with 
classes. 

c. BTMES - Front canopy structure has been removed and sidewalk has been repaired, “A” 
wing hallway carpeting was removed and floor tiles were installed, painting of interior and 
exterior walls/doors, repair of asphalt surface near woodchip building and a section of “A” 
wing roof was replaced.  

d. BCEMS - Carpeting was removed from a section of the 2nd floor hallway and floor tiles were 
installed, another section of heating pipe Victalic fittings were removed and replaced with 
welded pipe on lower level of building and reconstruction of the bus loop is complete.  

e. BUUSD - Additional parking has been constructed in the rear of the central office building.  
f. Preparations are ongoing for the start of school related to the pandemic. Additional 

temporary custodial staff has been hired through Westaff to help with cleaning/sanitizing 
our buildings. We’ve been following guidance set forth by the CDC and the state of Vermont 
to make our buildings safer for the new school year. Hand sanitizer, touchless 
thermometers, face coverings, face shields, protective barriers, sanitizing wipes, compost 
buckets, increased frequency of air filter changes, increased runtime of ventilation systems 
and many other measures have been put into place for the new school year.   

 
 Respectfully submitted, 

 

 David Wells 

 Superintendent of Schools 

 on behalf of the Barre UUSD Central Office Administrative Team 
 



                                                        
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
September 10, 2020 
Principal’s Report 
 
Athletics: 

• Our coaches are excited to start the fall season.  We have clear safety guidelines and 
coaches must complete the Safe School Training.  Our fall coach list is:  
 
Varsity Football: Bob Lamb 
JV Football: Shawn Harvey 
Assistants: Corey Wells, Drew Lamb, Jack Davis, Gabe Aguilar, Brad Herring, Chris West 

 
Varsity Field Hockey: Tabitha Lord 
JV Field Hockey: Jaime Marsh 

 
Varsity Girls Soccer: Rob Moran 
JV Girls Soccer: John Walker (new hire) 

 
Varsity Boys Soccer: Co Coaches Ben Taylor and Jay Baitz (new hire) 
JV Boys Soccer: Jamal Jacobs 

 
Golf: Jordan Blais 

 
Cross Country: Co Coaches Don Singer and Gretchen Singer  
 

• All practices will begin on September 8th.  We will continue to follow the VPA guidance; 
please feel free to visit the VPA’s homepage for the AOE Fall Sports Guidance and VPA 
COVID19 High School Sports Guidelines. 
 

• Please see our webpage for more information about practices, safety and our handbook. 
 
Clubs & Activities 
 
A couple weeks ago, a google sheet was sent to all students, so that they could sign up for a club 
that they are interested in. A survey to all our advisors was also sent out to determine if there was 
interest in running a remote version of their club. There is a substantial amount of interest from 
advisors and students to participate in clubs, even if it is remotely for the time being. 

 
 

 

Spaulding High School 
155 AYERS STREET, SUITE 1 

BARRE, VERMONT 05641-4300 
TEL: 802-476-4811 • FAX: 802-479-4535 

Website Address:  www.shsu61.org 
 
  Luke Aither Brenda Waterhouse               Jim Ferland 

Assistant Principal Principal              Assistant Principal 
 

https://vpaonline.org/
https://www.spauldinghs.org/athleticsco-curricular/athletics
http://www.shsu61.org/
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School Community: 
• Please see the attached Newsletters (August 21, September 3) 

 
• Spaulding High School has received the Global Education Excellence Award for their 

support of a German exchange student last year.  We received a certificate (see 
attachment) and a banner as part of the acknowledgement.  Kudos to the SHS staff for 
doing such a terrific job supporting all of our students, but especially our exchange 
students! 

 
• Sarah Chap authored an article about her "Managing Stress and Emotional 

Wellbeing" unit, which was published in the Journal of Physical Education, 
Recreation and Dance! This is the top journal for academic writing in the PE 
field.  Sarah says that she is “very honored to have this work published here as 
part of their "Health Tips" segment”.  The article can be accessed through 
this link.   

 
• Please see our webpage for communications, frequently asked questions and 

information about what school will look like this fall.  This also includes our video 
that was shared with the board, families and staff. 

https://www.canva.com/design/DAEEzfR54oo/Bu2VYabTytoSxOLVAT193w/view?utm_content=DAEEzfR54oo&utm_campaign=designshare&utm_medium=link&utm_source=sharebutton
https://www.canva.com/design/DAEGYUIDgvA/-aGomEKk_BPFXQx1UDF1cg/view?utm_content=DAEGYUIDgvA&utm_campaign=designshare&utm_medium=link&utm_source=sharebutton
https://www.tandfonline.com/eprint/JMKMRTMINN3WQZFN6QCD/full?target=10.1080/07303084.2020.1770524
https://www.spauldinghs.org/fall2020


A Message from the Principal

As our first student day approaches, we know that it is challenging to understand what the hybrid schedule looks like and how

remote learning will be different from the spring.  We appreciate all of the inquiries about the start of the year and want

families to reach out with any questions.  To help better understand, below is a "week in the life" of an SHS student:

Monday - 

Students in group A-K, attend in person, for blocks 1 & 2 (check in starts at 7:55 AM; dismissal by 11:25 AM).

(Students in group L-Z will be working independently on their classwork from home.)

Block 3 class remote time (1 - 2 PM) for all students.

Block 4 class remote time (2 - 3 PM) for all students.

During remote time (Monday, Tuesday, Thursday & Friday afternoons), teachers will have identified for students what the

expectations will be - it may be a full class or small group google meet, discussion board, learning activity to work on,

check in with the teacher, Question & Answer, etc.  

Tuesday-

Students in group L-Z, attend in person, for blocks 1 & 2 (check in starts at 7:55 AM; dismissal by 11:25 AM).

(Students in group A-K will be working independently on their classwork from home.)

Block 3 class remote time (1 - 2 PM) for all students.

Block 4 class remote time (2 - 3 PM) for all students.

Wednesday-

Students will work independently on Wednesdays.  All students will be checking in with their advisory teacher (9 - 9:30 AM),

which the advisory teacher will communicate to the students how they will be checking in.  Students that are falling behind or

struggling will have plans with their teachers on Wednesdays, and students can reach out to teachers for appointments during

Office Hours (9:30 - 11:30 AM).  Those who are working on flexible pathways will have assigned times to work with their

teachers (12 - 3 PM).  

Thursday-

Students in group A-K, attend in person, for blocks 3 & 4 (check in starts at 7:55 AM; dismissal by 11:25 AM).

(Students in group L-Z will be working independently on their classwork from home.)

Block 1 class remote time (1 - 2 PM) for all students.

Block 2 class remote time (2 - 3 PM) for all students.

Friday-

Students in group L-Z, attend in person, for blocks 3 & 4 (check in starts at 7:55 AM; dismissal by 11:25 AM)

(Students in group A-K will be working independently on their classwork from home.)

Block 1 class remote time (1 - 2 PM) for all students.

Block 2 class remote time (2 - 3 PM) for all students.

Students will be expected to participate in their learning, whether in person or remote, during regular school hours.  Students

will be expected to have approximately 30 hours of instruction and learning per week.   This hybrid model allows for us to

adjust as guidelines change.  These are challenging times and we appreciate our families' support and flexibility.  If you have

questions or concerns, please contact Brenda Waterhouse at bwateshs@buusd.org.  Please visit our website for more

information.  Please continue to be safe!  

Spaulding High School Newsletter

August 21, 2020

http://buusd.org/
https://www.spauldinghs.org/


Freshmen Chromebook Distribution

Freshmen will receive their chromebooks during Freshman Orientation on September 4th.  If Freshmen and their

parent(s)/guardian(s) have not yet signed up for the orientation, please contact Jim Ferland at jferlshs@buusd.org.  For those

that do not participate in Freshman Orientation, the chromebooks will be distributed the following week on an individual

basis.

Food Service

SHS will be providing grab and go meals on days that students are in the building.  Although we will not have the full

repertoire of options we are accustomed to, we are committed to nutrition and taste.  We also know that many of our students

rely upon breakfast and lunch options from school, and having grab & go options for multiple days would be greatly difficult

for students to access.  Therefore, we are in the process of arranging delivery sites around the Barre area for Spaulding

students to access their meals on remote days.  These sites have not yet been determined, as we are coordinating our

transportation with our food service providers, but we anticipate this to be determined by next week.  

If you have questions about food service, please feel free to contact Ashley Young at ayounbsu@buusd.org or Monica Tolman

at monica.tolman@lexingtonindependents.com.  

Infinite Campus Log In Support

Some families have indicated difficulty with Infinite Campus (IC) log in.  IC has been doing some updates, which may

account for some of the difficulties.  Student schedules were mailed and are available in IC, although schedules are subject to

change as factors and needs arise.  If you need help with your log in, please contact Jan Trepanier at jtrepshs@buusd.org for

support.

If they have any of the following symptoms which is NOT related to a currently diagnosed chronic condition (such as

allergies): cough, shortness of breath or difficulty breathing, fatigue, muscle or body aches, headache, new loss of taste or

smell, sore throat, congestion or runny nose,  nausea or vomiting, and/or diarrhea. *Students must be symptom free for 24

hours before they can return to school.

If they have been in close physical contact with anyone who has been diagnosed with COVID-19 within the last 14 days.

*Students may not attend school until those 14 days have elapsed.

If they have a fever over 100 degrees. They will also have their forehead scanned with a surface temperature thermometer.

*Students must be fever free for 24 hours before they can return to school. 

Safety Screenings - What Will They Look Like?

Upon arriving to the campus, students will report to their assigned screening entrance (Front Entrance, Auditorium Entrance,

or Gymnasium Entrance). They should wait in line, wearing their approved face covering, standing six feet apart to maintain

social distancing until they are called to the screening table. A face covering will be available at the entrance for those who

need to borrow one for the day. Once at the screening table, students will be asked:

No one will be allowed to enter the building without successfully meeting the safety screening.  Students will also be screened

before being allowed to participate in athletic activities.

If you have questions about our safety screenings or procedures, please contact Luke Aither at laithshs@buusd.org.  

http://buusd.org/
http://buusd.org/
http://lexingtonindependents.com/
http://buusd.org/
http://buusd.org/


Spaulding High School Newsletter
September 3, 2020

A Week in the Life...

The hybrid schedule may be confusing, as it is very different from what we have ever done before.  To help better

understand, below is a "week in the life" of an SHS student attending in our hybrid model:

Mondays - 

Students in group A-K, attend in person, for blocks 1 & 2 (check in starts at 7:55 AM; dismissal by 11:25 AM).

(Students in group L-Z will be working independently on their classwork from home.)

Block 3 class remote time (1 - 2 PM) for all students.

Block 4 class remote time (2 - 3 PM) for all students.

During remote time (Monday, Tuesday, Thursday & Friday afternoons), teachers will have identified for students what

the expectations will be - it may be a full class or small group google meet, discussion board, learning activity to work

on, check in with the teacher, Question & Answer, etc.  

Tuesdays- NOTE:  The first day of school will follow this schedule:

Students in group L-Z, attend in person, for blocks 1 & 2 (check in starts at 7:55 AM; dismissal by 11:25 AM).

(Students in group A-K will be working independently on their classwork from home.)

Block 3 class remote time (1 - 2 PM) for all students.

Block 4 class remote time (2 - 3 PM) for all students.

Wednesday-

Students will work independently on Wednesdays, as Wednesdays is a remote day for all students.  All students will be

checking in with their advisory teacher (9 - 9:30 AM), which the advisory teacher will communicate to the students how they

will be checking in.  Students that are falling behind or struggling will have plans with their teachers on Wednesdays, and

students can reach out to teachers for appointments during Office Hours (9:30 - 11:30 AM).  Those who are working on

flexible pathways will have assigned times to work with their teachers (12 - 3 PM).  

Thursday-

Students in group A-K, attend in person, for blocks 3 & 4 (check in starts at 7:55 AM; dismissal by 11:25 AM).

(Students in group L-Z will be working independently on their classwork from home.)

Block 1 class remote time (1 - 2 PM) for all students.

Block 2 class remote time (2 - 3 PM) for all students.

Friday-

Students in group L-Z, attend in person, for blocks 3 & 4 (check in starts at 7:55 AM; dismissal by 11:25 AM)

(Students in group A-K will be working independently on their classwork from home.)

Block 1 class remote time (1 - 2 PM) for all students.

Block 2 class remote time (2 - 3 PM) for all students.

Students will be expected to engage in their learning, whether in person or remote, during regular school hours.  Students

will be expected to have approximately 30 hours of instruction and learning per week.   This hybrid model allows for us to

adjust as guidelines change.  These are challenging times and we appreciate our families' support and flexibility.  If you have

questions or concerns, please contact Brenda Waterhouse at bwateshs@buusd.org.  Please visit our website for more

information.  Please continue to be safe!  

http://buusd.org/
https://www.spauldinghs.org/


Principal's Message

Freshman Orientation tours will be Friday, September 4th.  The orientation includes a tour, meeting teachers, a

question and answer period and students will receive their chromebooks.  The orientation is done in small

groups of students and their parent(s)/guardian(s) who have pre-registered.  Participants must be health screened

before entering the building.  If any incoming student has yet to have registered and would like to participate,

please contact Jim Ferland at jferlshs@buusd.org.  

The first student day will be Tuesday, September 8th.  Our Tuesday schedule will be students in the  L - Z

group who will attend their block one and two classes in person.  Students in the A-K group should log into

their Google Classrooms to check in with each of their teachers.   Our video, which was sent out last week,

helps explain a few changes to the start of the school year.  Our webpage also has helpful information and

frequently asked questions.  Health screenings will start at 7:20 AM for classes that commence at 7:35 AM, at

7:55 AM for classes that commence at 8:15 AM and at 8:10 AM for classes that commence at 8:30 AM.  

Students that are fully remote will follow the same general schedule as in the hybrid model.  When hybrid

students are scheduled for face to face time, the remote students will need to work independently.  Remote

students will be expected to follow the same pace as their peers.  This will allow for the flexibility of remote

learners to return to in-person instruction as they are able to.  However, students and teachers will need to rely

more heavily on good communication.  Students should be in regular contact with their teachers and seek

support as needed.

Students that have concerns about the classes that they are signed up for should reach out to their counselors via

email.  The add/drop period is a very short period of time, so please make sure to communicate to school

counselors the need for changes by Tuesday, September 15th.  

We encourage our students to remain safe by remembering to socially distance, wear face coverings and to

frequently wash their hands thoroughly.  Although returning to school is an opportunity to see friends and peers

that they might not have seen for some time, we want to make sure that students remember safety first!

Athletics Resume!

The first day of fall athletic tryouts/practices will be September 8th.  The schedule for our first tryouts/practices

will be as follows:

Boys Soccer @ Barre Town Rec Field (top field near the picnic tables): 4:30-6:00

Girls Soccer @ Spaulding 3:30-5:00  
Field Hockey @ Barre Town, outfield of the baseball field 4:00-5:30

Football @ Spaulding  4:00-6:00 
Cross Country @ Millstone Trails 3:30-5:00

Golf @ Barre Country Club 5:00-6:30

Students should arrive at the designated spaces dressed for practice, and have an appropriate face covering.  All

students will be health screened before practice.  Please contact Natalie Soffen, Athletic Director, at

nsoffshs@buusd.org if you have any questions or concerns.  

http://buusd.org/
https://youtu.be/wV04HvD-nLg
https://www.spauldinghs.org/fall2020
http://buusd.org/
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 2020-21 CVCC STUDENT COUNT
as of 9/3/20

Last accessed: = 9/4/2020

Automotive Tech 4 3 3 10 9 19 19.00

Building Trades 1 2 2 1 7 13 4 17 17.00

Cosmetology 6 2 1 3 1 6 2 21 7 28 5 23.00

Culinary & Baking Arts 1 3 1 1 8 1 15 4 19 19.00

Digital Media Arts 1 2 1 7 3 2 16 3 19 19.00

Digital Media Arts II 1 3 4 4 8 8.00

Electrical Tech 1 1 1 1 2 1 7 7 14 14.00

Emergency Services 3 1 2 2 8 4 12 12.00

Exploratory Tech 6 2 2 10 4 14 14.00

Human Services 2 2 1 3 3.00

Medical Professions 1 1 2 3 5 5.00

Ntrl Resrcs & Sus Tech 2 1 4 7 5 12 12.00

Plumbing & Heating 2 1 1 4 13 17 17.00

          TOTALS 7 0 3 25 5 24 1 0 13 38 1 2 119 68 187.00 182.00

ALL 

Schools     

Total

A

D

W

FTESHSMHS NMHS PAC TUHS WMHS

Send 

Sch 

Total

WCAProgram

*CVCC 

Adults 

w/dip

CHS
Hm 

Sch

CVCC 

Adults 

w/o dip

U32HUHS

CVCC Enrollment Data September 4 2020
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 2020-21 CVCC STUDENT COUNT
as of 9/3/20

Last accessed: = 9/4/2020

TOTAL

Automotive Tech 0

Building Trades 0

Cosmetology 1 1 1 3

Culinary & Baking Arts 1 2 1 4

Digital Media Arts 1 1 1 3

Digital Media Arts II 0

Electrical Tech 0

Emergency Services 0

Exploratory Tech 1 1 2

Human Services 1 1

Medical Professions 1 1

Ntrl Resrcs & Sus Tech 1 1

Plumbing & Heating 2 2

          TOTALS 2 0 0 2 0 3 0 0 1 4 0 1 4 17

Remote Learners                                                                                                                                     
(students counted here are also included in the above totals)

WMHS SHSWCA

*CVCC 

Adults 

w/dip

CVCC 

Adults 

w/o dip

CHS HUHS
Hm 

Sch
Program MHS NMHS PAC TUHS U32

CVCC Enrollment Data September 4 2020



 

Barre City Elementary & Middle School 

Hayden Coon, PK-4 Principal 
Christopher Hennessey, 5-8 Principal 
Office (802) 476-6541  
Fax (802) 476-1492 

50 Parkside Terrace 
Barre, VT 05641 

 
               Pierre Laflamme, PK-8 Assistant Principal 

Counselors (802) 476-7889 
Nurse (802) 479-6920 

 

09/10/2020 
Dear Barre Unified Union School District Board,  
 
It has been a busy summer as we plan for our new learning model.  We welcomed back 
staff for eight days of inservice, which gave us much needed time to iron out the many 
details we were facing.  Of course, no one has ever experienced a summer like this.  As 
expected though, our staff has come together to prepare for our new in person routines 
as well as our remote learning experiences.  
 
The inservice days for teachers were filled with new learning and the creation of new 
classroom setups to accommodate social distancing. Teachers spent mornings in 
meetings with principals going over the many new logistics of the in person student day. 
These new logistics include new entry procedures, parent drop off and pick up 
locations, as well as new schedules and support systems.  In the afternoons, teachers 
worked to develop curriculum and learned new instructional techniques for remote 
learners.  This included time with our technology team, virtual guest presenters, and 
time with our curriculum coordinators and coaches.  The days were long but highly 
productive! 
 
An unexpected turn of events occurred when we had several elementary teachers get 
pulled from their teams to support the virtual academy in mid August. The students in 
those teachers' classes were placed with new teachers, which caused some significant 
confusion for families!  The great news is that we were able to rebalance all of our 
classes while still maintaining the appropriate class sizes to ensure social distancing. 
 
The first phase of the construction of our new bus loop and visitor parking was 
completed last week, and on schedule!   The timing is perfect, as we have been able to 
integrate this new set up into our student arrival and dismissal procedures.  
 
In the past few weeks, we have released a number of communications to families.  In 
addition to our annual summer mailing, this included a video modeling what a student 
day will look like here at BCEMS, as well as information on the BCEMS website 
detailing all of the various changes we'll be facing!  We will continue to provide updates 
through these same platforms if and when things change.  
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It is common knowledge here at BCEMS that the teachers are truly passionate about all 
of our students.  This was abundantly clear and evident as we worked these last two 
months to reopen our school!  Our teachers have spent countless hours outside of the 
in-service times working to plan, prepare, and get their classrooms ready.  The 
leadership teams met weekly throughout the summer to help guide our reopening plan. 
Through it all, the sole focus of all of our work has remained student centered, with the 
hope that we can provide the best possible opportunities for all of our learners.  We will 
be ready on September 8! 
 
 
Respectfully, Chris and Hayden  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“Doing Whatever It Takes to Ensure Success for Every Child” 



 

Barre City Elementary & Middle School 

Hayden Coon, PK-4 Principal 
Chris Hennessey, 5-8 Principal 
Office (802) 476-6541  
Fax (802) 476-1492 

50 Parkside Terrace 
Barre, VT 05641 

 
Pierre Laflamme, PK-8 Assistant Principal 

Counselors (802) 476-7889 
Nurse (802) 479-6920 

Health Office Fax (802) 477-1650 

 

September 2020 

Dear BCEMS Students and Families,  

We want to offer you and your children the warmest of welcomes as we kick off the start of the 2020-21 school 
year!  The entire Barre City Elementary and Middle School community has missed our students so much these 
last six months, and we can't wait to see everyone and get back to work! 

We have been working hard all summer to develop a plan that both ensures the safety of the entire community 
while making sure that all students have access to the best educational opportunities we can provide under the 
current guidelines.  Although there are still some details to be finalized, we wanted to share some of the 
changes that we are putting into place with safety in mind.  

Many Vermont schools have created "hybrid models" for their students to start the year; with our hybrid 
schedule, students will attend school two days per week in person, and three days per week remotely.  As a 
result, only half of our students will be in the building per day, allowing us to meet social distancing 
requirements and thoroughly clean the building.  School will be open for in-person learning as follows:  

Group A:​  Students with a last name starting with A-K will attend in person learning from 8:30 to 2:00 on 
Mondays and Tuesdays. 

Group B:​  Students with a last name starting with L-Z will attend in person learning from 8:30 to 2:00 on 
Thursdays and Fridays. 

All Students:  ​All students will be on a remote schedule on Wednesdays while the building is being thoroughly 
cleaned and sanitized between groups. 

Many more details about our hybrid model and start to the school year can be found in the remainder of this 
mailing and at ​www.bcemsvt.org  

Again, we are so excited to welcome you all back to our school community next week!  Our goal is to do our 
part to follow all the safety guidelines to the absolute best of our ability, including wearing face masks and 
following social distancing, so that we can get back to full time school as soon as possible! Please reach 
out to us with any questions or concerns you have in the meantime. 

 

 

Chris Hennessey Hayden Coon 

“Doing Whatever It Takes to Ensure Success for Every Child” 

http://www.bcemsvt.org/
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     Barre Town Middle & Elementary School 

    Building Report 
           September 10, 2020 

*Breakfast & Lunch:​ From Ashley Young: “The USDA has issued a waiver that is allowing us to feed all kids in our 
District for ​free​ regardless of income eligibility. This waiver is active through December 31, 2020. We will continue to 
operate under our Summer Food Service Program with our " sites " being each school location. This will make food 
distribution in the schools and on the bus much easier now that we do not need to keep track of the students who are 
receiving meals. Our plan for the start of school will be to distribute 6 days worth of meals ( Monday through Saturday) 
On our Friday delivery route we will include the meals for Saturday.” 
 
*Crops by Kids Garden: ​ The school and community garden is thriving with many veggies ready to be picked and 
     enjoyed by all!  
 

 *Kindergarten Screening:​  BTMES welcomed 9 families to our outdoor campus on Friday, September 4 for 
        Kindergarten Screening! 

*Kudos:​ A special kudos to BTMES first grade teacher Ms. Burns, who was recognized by a former BTMES family on 
WCAX as a “Top Teacher” a segment that this television station is currently doing.   As shared, ​“Ms. Burns is a teacher 
at Barre Town. She is patient, caring and goes above and beyond.  She is the kind of teacher that any child would be lucky to 
have.  She has taught two of our sons and had such a positive impact that they both still talk about her and adore her.  Thank 
you Ms. Burns!” 

*Open Positions:​  We continue to seek applicants for the following open positions at BTMES... 
          Grade 7 Science Teacher  
          Grades 6-8 Physical Education 

 *Pavement Repairs:​  Johnson Paving Company was on campus to repair a paved section near the crosswalk and 
    woodchip plan that was in need of much needed repairs. 

     *Roof Repairs:​  Dayco is finishing up last minute repairs to the seams on our school roof.  

      *Virtual Academy:​  Students enrolled in the VA picked up chromebook devices on Monday, August 31.  The first start 
             date is Tuesday, September 8.  

   *Virtual Meet & Greet: ​ Hybrid families in grades Prek-8 had an opportunity to meet their teacher, learn about the 
upcoming school year and ask questions of this year’s homeroom/TA teachers prior to school starting. While this was 
different from our traditional Open House and in-person Meet & Greets that previously took place before school started 
in the classrooms, such an opportunity helped to ease the transition into school as we start at Phase II. 
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BARRE UNIFIED UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT 

CURRICULUM COMMITTEE MEETING 
Via Video Conference – Google Meet 

August 25, 2020 - 5:30 p.m. 
 

MINUTES 
 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT: 
Victoria Pompei, Chair (BT) 
Tim Boltin, Vice-Chair (BC) – arrived at 6:13 p.m. 
Alice Farrell (BC)  
 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS ABSENT: 
 
ADMINISTRATORS PRESENT:   
David Wells, Superintendent  
Chris Hennessey, Principal (BCEMS) – arrived at 5:55 p.m. 
Jennifer Nye, Principal (BTMES) 
Brenda Waterhouse, Principal (SHS) 
 
OTHER BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: 
Paul Malone 
 
COMMUNITY MEMBERS PRESENT: 
Venus Dean  Karen Fredericks  Jennifer Padilla  Mike Padilla   
      
1. Call to Order 
Mrs. Pompei is experiencing audio issues, so Mrs. Farrell was asked to call the meeting to order. 
Mrs. Farrell, called the Tuesday, August 25, 2020, BUUSD Curriculum Committee meeting to order a 5:34 p.m., which was 
held via video conference – Google Meet. 
 
2.  Additions and/or Deletions to the Agenda 
None. 
 
3. Public Comment 
None. 
 
4. Approval of Minutes -   
     4.1 Meeting Minutes – June 23, 2020 BUUSD Curriculum Committee Meeting 
The Committee agreed by consensus to approve the minutes of the June 23, 2020 BUUSD Curriculum Committee Meeting.   
 
5.  New Business 
     5.1Hybrid Learning/VTVLC Discussion 
Mr. Wells presented the BTMES Back to School Video.  The video is intended to provide information to families regarding the re-
opening of schools under COVID-19 guidelines.  The video, which provided an overview of a day at school, included; protocols for 
transportation and entry into the building (for students riding the bus and those being transported by parents), recess (time outside), 
food, hallway traffic, and classrooms (layout and protocols).  Mr. Allen was thanked for producing the video.  At 5:44 p.m., 
Mrs. Pompei began facilitating the meeting.  Mr. Wells displayed a document titled “General Expectations and FAQ for Faculty/Staff’ 
and provided an overview of the document.  Mr. Wells advised that there will be 8 in-service days prior to the opening of school.  In 
response to a query regarding proficiencies for virtual learners, Mr. Wells advised that teachers will differentiate their instruction 
based on student progress, thus no students should meet all proficiencies prior to the end of each course.  Mrs. Waterhouse advised 
that in high school courses, students can perform additional work to earn a higher GPA, and that under the re-opening plan, course 
content will be deeper and richer than it was during the emergency closure (it should revert back to what it was before COVID).   
Mrs. Waterhouse advised that dual enrollment is continuing, with 2 college courses provided (per student) to students at no cost.  
Additional courses cost parents $162.00.   In response to a query regarding how teachers will accomplish both in-person and virtual 
instruction on the same day (and how this will be improved from instruction provided during the emergency closure, including 
parental dissatisfaction with some of the on-line learning platforms), Mr. Wells displayed a document outlining the balance/flow of 
‘Lecture/Mini-Lessons, Appropriate Practice and Feedback’ and advised that unlike under emergency closure, students will have in-
person instruction two days per week.  It was also noted that interventionists will be involved to provide additional support.  Ms. Dean 
advised that for the re-opening of school, there has been more time to prepare for hybrid learning and platforms will be used much 
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more judiciously.  Additionally, teachers will be creating videos, and question slides, and students will be able to create videos and be 
able to interact with other students.  Staff members are currently working on ways to provide a ‘morning meeting’, but need to 
consider confidentiality/privacy issues.  Mrs. Pompei queried regarding providing parents with a written document outlining 
expectations.  Mr. Wells advised that information will be provided on the FAQs pages and expectations will be provided at the start of 
each class.  Mrs. Nye suggested that the ‘day in the life’ videos include expectations.  Mrs. Nye noted that flexibility is critical, as not 
all students are available to participate at a given time (daycare issues etc.).  In response to a query regarding how long hybrid learning 
is slated for, Mr. Wells advised that hybrid vs in-person instruction will be driven based on guidance from the State.  Much is 
unknown, and can/will change based on directives from the State.  Virtual learning is slated as a year-long commitment from 
parents/students, but exceptions will be made based on what is best for each individual student.  Parents are the best and strongest 
advocates for their students and the BUUSD would not stand in the way of a parent who feels their student needs a different 
placement.  The schools will work with parents to provide the best possible educational experience.  This flexibility of having teams 
work with parents occurs during non-COVID times.  It was noted that the change from virtual to hybrid or all in-person instruction 
presents challenges because the curriculum for the different models do not mirror each other.  Mrs. Waterhouse advised that at the 
high school level, students in virtual vs hybrid use the same curriculum.  High school instruction does have many more licensure 
restrictions for staff.  This difference does allow for more flexibility for students.  Approximately 250 K-8 students are enrolled in 
virtual learning.  Thirty more have asked to begin school with virtual instruction.  There are approximately 15 available slots, which 
will be filled via a lottery.  In response to a query, it was noted that one family (with 3 students) has asked to leave the virtual 
academy, but did not indicate why.  Mr. Wells provided an overview of how virtual instruction will be delivered.  In response to a 
query regarding why there are student limitations for virtual classes, Mr. Wells advised that in order for teachers to do a good job, and 
be well connected with their students, there is a limit of 25 students per teacher (Vermont School Quality Standards).  Another 
limiting factor was matching the number of students who requested virtual learning, to the number of teachers who needed to teach 
virtually (because of risk factors), or volunteered to teach virtually.  Mr. Wells advised that other local schools have had difficulty 
securing enough teachers to meet requests for virtual learning.  Mr. Wells advised that at the present time, it is extremely difficult to 
fill teaching positions.  In response to a query regarding start of school assessments for students in the virtual academy, Ms. Dean 
advised that it is her belief that all testing of virtual students is under the guise of the virtual learning academy.  The virtual learning 
academy is a stand-alone program and the BUUSD will not be assessing those learners.  It was noted that the BUUSD has licenses for 
the virtual academy, to use STAR360 for K-8 literacy assessments.  The BUUSD does not have the equivalent of STAR360 for math.  
Mrs. Pompei stressed that it will be important to follow assessment data for BUUSD students in the virtual academy.  Mr. Wells asked 
Ms. Dean to contact Jess Van Orman and Lorraine Morris regarding this matter. 
 
     5.2 Annual Work Plan Discussion 
Mr. Wells displayed last year’s Work Plan, and advised that he accepts the job to coordinate curriculum until the job is filled.   
Mr. Wells advised that he is working on a plan and will present his proposal to the Board at their next meeting.  It will be important to 
put thought into the Work Plan and assure that the Plan covers all areas of curriculum.  Mr. Wells advised that as part of the planning 
for the re-opening of school, a virtual academy was created in a very short timeframe.  The September meeting will include discussion 
of the Work Plan, including soliciting more ‘voices’ (teacher, parent, and student input) to assure that ‘checks and balances’ are in 
place.  Mrs. Pompei voiced concern that since January 2020, the ball has been dropped on many items.  Mrs. Pompei expressed that 
the Curriculum Committee see presentations at each meeting, but that the Committee is not involved in any improvements.  Mr. Wells 
agrees that most schools can improve curriculum, and that true improvement requires much input and feedback.  Mrs. Farrell queried 
regarding the possibility of the Mission/Vision/Strategic Planning initiative, equity audits etc, being incorporated into the Curriculum 
Committee Work Plan.  Mr. Wells recommends a five year plan that is well mapped out, and suggested that the BUUSD be more 
strategic with planning.  Implementing curriculum improvements takes much time.  Mr. Wells would like to see more strategic 
planning.  Mrs. Pompei will e-mail the Work Plan to Committee Members.  Mrs. Pompei advised that at one point, each school had its 
own Mission/Vision/Strategic Goals document and suggested that the individual schools’ documents be shared with the Committee.  
Mr. Wells does not believe he is in possession of those documents, and will hold discussion on this item at the Board meeting.   
Mr. Wells stressed that all of the schools’ curriculum needs to be aligned (Pre-k – 12).  The Annual Work Plan will be added to the 
September agenda. 
 
6. Old Business 
None. 
 
7. Other Business 
None. 
 
8. Items for Future Agenda 

• Hybrid / Virtual Learning Update (September and October) 
• Annual Work Plan 
• Anti-racism Curriculum in Our Schools – including plans for an equity audit (future agenda – month to be announced) 
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9. Next Meeting Date and Agenda Items 
The next meeting is Tuesday, September 22, 2020 at 5:30 p.m.       
 
10.  Adjournment    
The Committee Agreed by consensus to adjourn at 6:50 p.m.    
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Andrea Poulin  
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Regional Advisory Board Meeting 
 

AGENDA- Remote 

Link:  

Link has also been sent as a google calendar invitation 

  

Monday, October 5, 2020 at 4:00 p.m. 
 

 

1.  Welcome and introduce members – Penny Chamberlin, CVCC Director and David Wells, 

BUUSD Superintendent.  

 

2.   Slate of Officers for 2019-2020.  The current slate of officers:  Act on new slate of officers 

for 2020-21: (we will act on nominations from the floor) 

   2019-2020 Chairman -  John Pandolfo  

   2019-2020 Vice Chairman -  Michael Woods  

   2019-2020 Secretary -  Penny Chamberlin 

 

3. Proposed Meeting Schedule for 2020-2021 from 4:00-5:30 p.m.  

Monday, October 5, 2020 (Automotive Presentation) 

Monday, December 7, 2020 (DMA 1 Presentation) 

Monday, February 8, 2021 (Medical Professions Presentation) 

Monday, May 3, 2021(Cosmetology II Presentation) 

 

4. Re-Envisioning Phase 2 Presentation – Lance Whitehead, Lavallee and Brensinger (30 

minutes) 

a. Act on proposal for next steps 

b. If appropriate make a recommendation to the BUUSD Board 

 

5. Program Presentation – Automotive Technology- Steve McKinstry (15 minutes) 

 

6. Regional Advisory Board – Technical Education Regulation 

*see attached 

 

7. Act on Minutes of February 10, 2020 meeting 

*see attached 
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8. Updates and handouts from Director, Penny Chamberlin: 

 New faculty/staff  

 Brandon Morris, Electrical Tech Instructor 

 Jeneve Joslin, Medical Professions Instructor 

 Dimitri Kolomeitsev, Building Trades Instructor 

 Permanent Substitute, Louis LoRe 

 Lab Assistant – Automotive – TBD 

 Lab Assistant – Plumbing and Electrical – TBD 

 Lab Assistant – Pre Tech Exploratory – TBD 

 2020-2021 Enrollment Data – attached 

 Remote Learning Report - attached 

 Professional Development Plan for 2020-2021:  

o E-portfolios 

o Project Based Learning 

o Professional Learning Groups established around Student 

Support, Career Pathways, and Instructional Practices 

o Resiliency and Safe Space Training 

o Equal Justice Training 

o Technology/Google Classroom/Google Forms 

o Communication, Ownership, Empowerment 

o Hazing/Harassment/Bullying awareness 

 

9. Barre Unified Union School District FY22 Budget Development Schedule -   

David Wells, Superintendent of Schools 

    

10. Other 
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Regional Advisory Board Meeting 
Minutes 
4:00 p.m. 
February 10, 2020 
Medical Professions Program 
 
 
Board Members Present:  John Pandolfo (Barre Unified Union School District Superintendent), 
Flor Diaz-Smith (Washington Central SU Board Member), Steven Dellinger-Pate (U-32 Principal), 
Sharon O-Connor (Cabot School Board Member), Patrick Healy (Twinfield UHS Board Member), 
Jeff Norway (Norway Electric), Ian Arnold (Northfield Savings Bank), Ken Jones (VT Agency of 
Commerce), Penny Chamberlin (CVCC Director) 
 
Guests Present: Tracy Taylor (Medical Professions Instructor) and Carl Matteson (Emergency 
Services Instructor) 
 
Welcome and introductions - Chairman, John Pandolfo welcomed all members and our two 
presenters at 4:03 p.m.  
 
John and Penny introduced our two presenters for the evening - Tracy Taylor (Medical 
Professions Instructor) and Carl Matteson (Emergency Services Instructor). Both instructors 
shared program content and their methods of delivery for their students, this included 
volunteer/community projects, job shadowing and ride-along opportunities.  Data was shared 
about all student’s post-secondary options and successes.  Discussion ensued around industry 
shortages in the medical fields and how CVCC is marketing our programs and providing 
materials to our greater community and region.   
 
The group discussed how CVCC could bring more students on board to get introductory 
exposure to our programs, similar to exploratory tech programs but focused on each career 
cluster.  Discussion followed regarding space available for this model and the hope that the 
Feasibility Study will provide insight into options we will have in the future.   
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The RAB board is pleased to see the medical programs looking positive with over 30 
applications between the two programs for next year.  
 
On a motion by Flor and second by Jeff, the December 2, 2019 Meeting Minutes were accepted 
as presented.  

   
Penny and John updated the board on the FY/2021 Budget.  Discussion ensued around future 
reductions if needed.  The goal is not to impact students if possible. For next year, the board is 
asking that we send out the Budget Flyer to all members and schools so it can be included in 
every sending school’s Budget Packets and online.  Penny will note this for the future.  
 
The final meeting for this year will be on May 4, 2020 hosted by Clifton Long in the Plumbing & 
Heating Program.  
 
Penny briefly covered updates.  The first meeting of the Feasibility Team will be on Feb. 13th to 
review the timeline and process for the work.  More to come! 
 
Open House is on March 19th from 5:30-7:30 p.m. – sharing of student projects and E-
portfolios! All are welcome! 
 
With no other business to come before the board, a motion was made and seconded to adjourn 
at 5:25 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Penny Chamberlin 
Director 
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